
 

      
 

 

 
 
 

  

 
“P”  15   (2021) 
 
Albany, New York 

  
 May 19, 2021 
 
 
         TO:  All Enforcement Agencies and Magistrates 
 

SUBJECT:  New Form for Electronic Ten-Day Time Extension for Motor Vehicle Inspection 
 
Effective immediately, motorists can complete a vehicle registration online. At the completion 
of the online registration transaction, and after the motorist receives the license plates and 
registration sticker from DMV, the motorist can activate and print a new form VS-1077V 
“Electronic Ten-Day Time Extension for Motor Vehicle Inspection”.  
 
Form VS-1077V is intended to be displayed in the lower left corner of the windshield or kept 
with the vehicle registration document if the vehicle does not have a windshield. The 
expiration date of the 10-day time extension, license plate number, vehicle identification 
number and transaction number are printed on the face of the new form.  Like the existing 
form VS-1077, form VS-1077V should only be displayed when a vehicle registration 
document and license plates are present.    
 
The DMV will continue to issue form VS-1077 “Ten-Day Time Extension for Motor Vehicle Inspection” 
to motorists who register a vehicle in a DMV office, by mail, or using a DMV drop box. 

Examples of form VS-1077V and form VS-1077 are attached for reference. The vehicle must be 
inspected before the expiration date that is printed on the front of the VS-1077V or within ten 
days of the date hand-stamped on the VS-1077. 
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff.  Thank you. 
 

Mark J.F. Schroeder 
Commissioner 
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